



Hazelbury PTFA committee meeting minutes

15th January 2018, 9am, School

<p>Chair: Anna Green Treasurer: Julia Massey Secretary: Emma Myles</p>	<p>Attendees: Anna Green (A.G), Julia Massey (J.M), Emma Myles (E.M), Jayne Green (J.G), Pauline Loader (P.L), Jen Griffiths (Jen.G), Becci Brady (B.B), Anna Griffin (Anna.G), Andy Muir (A.M)</p> <p>Apologies: Julie Sharpe (J.S)</p>
---	--

	Discussion	Action
1	<p>Treasurers report: Update on fundraising figures from last term</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Pig Race evening – £908.49 • Halloween Disco - £327.45 • Christmas Fair - £1000.00 • Nativity Play & Carol Service- £133.94 • Santa’s Sleigh – collected just over £300.00 (waiting to see if we can have a donation back to the school) • Scholastic Book Fair - £661.00 with £394.71 coming back to the school 	AG to chase up
2	<p>Headteachers report:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Swimming Pool Cover has been damaged down the seams over the summer holidays – see if this can be repaired • There was a suggestion if new padlock could be put on door • School needs a grab first aid bag to take on school trips and have in school in case of an emergency situation. It was agreed to purchase one of these at £75.00. Mr Scott will maintain stock in bag • Playground Board to be updated and have the minutes of the PTFA meeting displayed 	<p>JS to speak to pool people</p> <p>JG to look into purchasing a new one</p> <p>JG to purchase this</p>

<p style="text-align: center;">3</p>	<p>Library update: (Andy Muir explained)</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • There will be a new library in the classroom upstairs for the children to enjoy reading books – guided reading, parent volunteer reading etc. • The room is to be repainted in soft colours and new bookcases, soft furnishing, tables will be purchased by the PTFA • Dust covers, brushes and paint has already been kindly donated by Sarah Hardy and Homebase in Yeovil and Blandford are also going to donate paint & roller kits • There is to be a painting party on February 3rd – volunteers needed. Sarah Hardy has kindly offered to make cakes! • Mrs Gillibrand & Mrs Morris are to do art work on the walls • Library will be opened on March 1st to coincide with World Book Day and a suggestion was made for the children to dress up on that day • Money raised from Book Fair in December will be used to purchase new books for the library 	<p style="text-align: center;">AG to mention this date on Facebook</p>
<p style="text-align: center;">4</p>	<p>Bingo:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Pauline has kindly offered to organize an Easter Bingo to be held on Friday 23rd March – time and location to be confirmed • A non school uniform day will be on Friday 16th March in exchange for easter eggs/wine and gifts for the bingo 	<p style="text-align: center;">PL</p>
<p style="text-align: center;">5</p>	<p>Future event suggestions:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Anna Griffin suggested maybe do a car treasure hunt one weekend in the summer & then family barbecue afterwards 	
<p style="text-align: center;">6</p>	<p>Dates for your Diary:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • 23rd March – Easter Bingo, Halsey Arms • 28th March – Easter Service followed by cake sale & refreshments • 29th March – Easter Egg Hunt • 5th June – Bags to School • 6th July – Summer Disco • 16th, 17th & 18th July – Summer Production followed by refreshments • 23rd July – Sports Day & refreshments • 16th & 17th October – Parents evening including Scholastic Book Fair & refreshments • 2nd November – Halloween Disco • 30th November – Christmas Fair (3.30-6pm) • 11th & 12th December – Nativity Play followed by refreshments 	<p style="text-align: center;">Jen G to contact scholastic & book date</p>

7	<p>Any Other Business:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Chris Sedgebeer has kindly offered a free 12x10 Bluebell Family Shoot at Duncliff Woods – he would like to this to be raffled at ticket prices either £1 or £2 and all proceeds to go to the PTFA. The shoot is take place 5th/6th May weather dependant. • A new photographer was asked for for school photos as some parents aren't pleased with current photographer • Jen Griffiths suggested about each class having a class rep to join in with meetings to make connection with other parents to make parents more aware about the PTFA. Needs to be volunteers. This will be put in a newsletter with more explanation 	<p>AG to liase with him on how to proceed</p> <p>JG to discuss with JS</p> <p>AG to suggest it in newsletter</p>
----------	--	---

Date of next meeting: Tuesday 24th April 2018, 7pm, location to TBC